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Mississauga Friendship Association
Annual General Membership Meeting

        Wednesday, April 28, 2021
                Zoom Meeting
Executive Board Members
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President


Vy An 


Treasurer


Maria Torresan
Secretary


Joann Rossitter
Board Member

Neerja Gupta

Board Member
Ksenia Verigunia 
Board Member

Julie Flannery

Board Member

Arthur Fernandez
Board Member
Regrets



Recorder: Maria Torresan




	Item


	Information
	Action

	1. Welcome/call to order
	· Stephanie Meeuwse, MFA President called the Zoom meeting to order 7:10 pm.

· Stephanie acknowledged the Board members, welcomed new members and thanked all other members for joining the Zoom AGM meeting.

	

	2. Approval of Agenda
	· Stephanie presented the agenda on the screen and asked for a motion to accept as presented
· Nagwa motioned to approve the agenda, Joann seconded.  

· All in favor carried.

	

	3. Declaration of Conflicts of Interest


	· No conflicts of Interest declared
	

	4. Approval Past Minutes
	· The minutes of  September 24, 2020 AGM were circulated along with Agenda and proxy form via email 
· Minutes were approved as per circulation - Gord H motioned to approve and Joann  seconded. 

· All in favor carried.

	

	5.  Appointment of Executive Board 

5.  Appointment of Executive Board Cont.


	Stephanie announced:
· The existing current board are all standing again for their respective positions except Amie Tolton who will be stepping down from the Board.
App 30+ members and KIFA staff from Japan Zoomed in to the AGM
4 proxy votes sent in via email / or phone call.
The following existing Board Members are all standing  for their respective positions:
· Stephanie Meeuwse – President

Mary D nominated, Nagwa seconds, motion carried.
· Vy An  – Treasurer

Stephanie Meeuwse nominated, Alene S seconds, motion carried/
· Maria Torresan – Secretary

Stephanie Meeuwse nominated, Jim W seconds, motion carried.
· Neerja Gupta –Board Member. Nagwa nominated, Vy An seconds, motion carried.
· Joann Rossitter–Board Member. Gord H nominated, seconded by John M, 
motion carried.
· Ksenia Verigunia - Board Member.  Stephanie Meeuwse nominated, seconded by Joann, motion carried.

· Julie Flannery - Board Member. Mary D nominated, Alene S seconds, motion carried.
· Arthur Fernandez- Board Member. Vy An nominated, Ksenia Verigunia seconds, motion carried.
No further nominations – Stephanie motioned to close nominations, seconded by Nagwa.  Thumbs up all in favour-motion carried Done/Closed.

Stephanie thanks everyone for their participation and for their continued support. She also thanked Amie T for her participation over the past two years on the board. 
Stephanie clarified her future plans - will step down and become the Past President at the next AGM in 2022. She asks the Board to consider joint leadership if people are more comfortable with that.
Maria will also step down as secretary and will put her name forward to stay on as a Board Member. 
Ron Starr has also offered to be our Council Advisor to liaison between MFA and the City.  He also offered to head a sub-committee for the 40th anniversary event if needed. Ron has been a constant supporter and this gives him a more formal role.

	All Board Members to pay their membership in order to hold position in good standing: 
$20 Single or

$30 Family



	6. Treasurer Report


	MFA Treasurer Report: 2020 Year End and

2021 Year End Financial Statement. 
Vy An submitted and presented the Treasurer Report. No comparison needed since it was an unusual year.
Total in Bank as of December 31, 2020     $8,420.14
· Motion to accept and approve Treasurer Report by Jim W, seconded by Maria Torresan– all in favour motion carried.
Vy An thanked Jim W for doing our 2020 tax return.


	Refer to the attached Report from Treasurer Vy An.



	7. Year in Review
	Stephanie Meeuwse, gave a very brief overview of 2020:
· Delegations cancelled

· Zoom AGM meeting in September

· Year End Virtual Party in November

	

	8. 2021 and 40th Anniversary Plans
8. 2021 and 40th Anniversary Plans Cont.

	· 40th anniversary plans may be virtual or delayed until 2022. 

· Will share the dates of the City’s celebrations as they become available. 

· There are presently no plans as yet to share our celebration with Kariya due to time change. Stephanie to bring this up with KIFA regarding sharing the events and celebrations.
· No delegations in 2021 but possibly 2022

· Thanks to Andrew, Pav, Julie, Mary, Christine, Alene and Maria who sent or scanned images although most of the scanning was done by Stephanie.

· Scanned images to be used in a video that will be played at a virtual deputation to Council on June 28, at the Japan Festival and in Kariya. Video to be made by Andy Komaki.
· Images also used to create two photo mosaics that will be printed on canvas and sent to Japan as the MFA’s gifts.

· Kariya to send cherry blossom trees as a gift instead of mascot outfit and looking into a virtual event of some kind.

· City of Mississauga to send a painting created by local artist. 

· Stephanie was asked to write an article for the Toronto Japanese Association of Commerce & Industry Monthly Newsletter for May 2nd.
	

	9. Other Business


	· Annual Membership
Single is $20 and Family $30. 

Please note that the membership fee for the General Membership has been waived this year.  But in order to be in good standing order as a Board Member one must be current with their Annual Membership.
· Stephanie has worked with Lisa Samtani to update the website. It includes a very detailed PowerPoint created by Mary and Julie. Other updates include some new pictures and a link to our AGM redacted minutes (required by the City).

· Stephanie is filling out the City Service Agreement application to maintain affiliated group status. MFA has declined the annual service agreement funding as we are not able to meet the requirements during the Pandemic.
· Have attended a number of meetings clarifying the MFA’s role and the City’s role which has been very useful.

· Nagwa brought up a valid point – What can we do with Social Media/Facebook to further enhance our group and keep in touch with delegates. 
	To be discussed at the next Board Meeting.

	10. Date of next General Meeting  

	· April 2022, no firm date set.
	

	11. Adjournment
 
	· Motion to adjourn the business part of the meeting by Maria Torresan and seconded by Stephanie Meeuwse 8:15 pm 
All in favor – carried.
· New member to the group Hussein gave a brief account of his connections to Japan and Japanese in Canada.

· Joanne Rossitter gave a message regarding the Pandemic - Everyone to keep up the hope and happy thoughts and we will get through this.
	

	12 Guest Speaker


	· Andy Komaki presented a picturesque montage of three very interesting tourist areas of Japan. 
· -Hokkaido
· -Kyushu
· -Okinawa
· It was very well documented with lots of photos and information.

· Thank you Andy for your time and effort.

	


